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Congratulations and kudos… 
 
…to the newly elected 2013 GRSC Flag Officers and Trustees: 
 

 Commodore:    Sandy Woodthorpe 

 Vice Commodore:    Butch Miller 

 Rear Commodore:    Jack Reinhard 

 Senior Trustee:    Sandy LaCivita 

 Junior Trustee:    Kelly Knapp 

 Secretary:     Scott Filson 

 Treasurer:   Mike Nolan 
   
Please join me in extending gratitude to these dedicated members that are willing to 
volunteer.  I am confident that the 2013 board will receive all of the necessary help and 
support that we can provide in order to continue to sustain GRSC as a fun and vibrant 
organization.   

 
 
Happy Thanksgiving 
 
For all of those that I have had the honor to serve, and to all that have had to put up with 
my lengthy newsletter articles, emails, and presentations; my soap-box speeches and 
my frequent (and usually lame) attempts at humor… 
 
…I now simply give you: 
 

THANKS!!! 
 
It has been my privilege!!! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
- Todd 
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Vice Commodore’s Report 
 
Sandy Woodthorpe 
Vice Commodore Report 
Fall 2012 
 
What a ride 2012 has been!  Last year’s survey revealed a lot about what the club 
members expect and value. Whether it was educational and socializing opportunities or 
slight changes in racing schedules to accommodate busy lives, we hope the 2012 
activities and improvements were right on. Thanks to Todd, Butch and the entire board 
for leading this light brigade.  
 
I wasn’t sure how much time I’d have to devote to the next phase, which is to continue 
building membership and increasing the club’s visibility using social media and other 
avenues, but I’ve been assured the support will be there if I take the helm. We have a 
wealth of know-how, talent and ideas in GRSC. Looking forward to doing more great 
stuff in 2013. Thanks for the opportunity to serve. 
 
 
 

December Board Meeting 
 
With the expiration of the 2012 flag officer and trustee terms of office on November 30th, 
the December board meeting will be the first for the new elected 2013 GRSC board.    
 
The December Board Meeting is officially slated for Tuesday, December 11th, starting at 
7:30 PM at The Purple Bull Tavern.  The Purple Bull is located in Kirtland at 7592 
Chardon Road (Route 6), one mile west of Route 306. (The Purple Bull was previously 
the Olde Towne Tavern, where GRSC used to conduct Wednesday crew training 
sessions.)    
 
GRSC board meetings are open to all and participation is encouraged. 
 
  


